

Our address: 360 Bloomfield Ave, Windsor, CT 06095 (Exit 37 off of I-91)

Phone number is: 860-683-9991 (Pre-call Nurse: X 118, Nurse's Desk: X 106)

DAY OF PROCEDURE:

When you arrive at the facility in **Windsor**, please call **from your car: 860-683-9991 x 106.** You will be asked some questions by a nurse; then you will be directed to Suite 204. A nurse will come to get you from the waiting room, to prepare you for your procedure.

Please do not come into the building until you have spoken with a nurse. Please wear a mask and bring your license and insurance card.

Unfortunately, your ride will not be able to come into the facility due to COVID 19 restraints. You may tell them you will be in the facility for approximately 1.5 - 2 hours from time of drop off, so they may have a general idea for your pick-up time. We will call your ride when you come out of the procedure room, thereby giving them 20-30 minutes to come back. Your ride will be asked to pull around to the BACK of the building and either park in the garage or park in a designated SFGIE Spot. The staff at SFGIE will escort you to the car.

COVID 19 TESTING: We will no longer COVID test unvaccinated patients routinely.

If any patient, vaccinated or unvaccinated, are exhibiting symptoms of COVID (Sore throat, Cough, Congestion, Fatigue) within one week of procedure, we will require patient to be COVID tested prior to Procedure. Also if a patient has had a true exposure, within one week of procedure, patient will be required to COVID test. The East Hartford and Bloomfield sites are still available to us. This being said, COVID or not, patients who are feeling ill should not be going under Anesthesia regardless. This will be effective as of Monday, 10/31/22.

Testing Sites:

Bloomfield: 580 Cottage Grove Rd., Suite 105

Saturday 7:00 am - 12:00 pm Phone: 860.714.2689

East Hartford: 893 Main St., Suite 102

Monday-Friday 8:00am-12:30pm

Saturday 7:00 AM – 12:00 pm Phone 860-768-9008

These are both park and walk-in building testing sites. Please wear a mask, bring insurance cards and let them know you are testing for a scheduled procedure. (Revised 10/2022)

PLEASE NOTIFY YOUR GI DOCTOR IF YOU TEST POSITIVE FOR COVID-19 WITHIN 14 DAYS OF YOUR PROCEDURE, OR HAVE AN EXPOSURE WITHIN 14 DAYS OF YOUR PROCEDURE, REGARDLESS OF VACCINATION STATUS

PLEASE STAY ESPECIALLY VIGILANT/SAFE FOLLOWING YOUR COVID TEST!